Dear SCE Families,
Further to my pervious email about driving behaviour and etiquette, I want to say a big thank-you to all the parents who have walked or parked and walked to school over the past 2 days. And to the drivers who have kept our kids safe by following previous directions. 
For those who are not following the directions from me, you cannot simply drive past a sign that states “Staff Parking Lot/No-Pick-up or Drop-off” and believe that the rules do not apply to you. I know these changes will impact what time you must arrive at the school, but we need to all work together to prevent potential accidents when little children are present.
Reminders:
· Visitors and staff parking lots are not to be used for student drop-off or pick-up. 
· There is no parking in the traffic loop. You cannot turn off your vehicle and escort your child to class.
· There is NO Left turn off Princeton Ave. into the traffic loop.
· There is NO Right turn off Princeton Ave. into the Visitors parking lot.
Traffic Loop Etiquette Drop-Off (Kiss and Go):
· Slow down when entering the traffic loop.
· Pull forward as far as you can to allow cars that are behind you to drop off.
· Let your child(ren) out on the curb side.
· Zipper back out (alternating traffic) to exit.
Traffic Loop Etiquette Pick-Up:
· Slow down when entering the traffic loop.
· Pull forward as far as you can.
· Stay in your vehicle & keep moving forward as spaces become available. (if your child is not old enough to be released to by their teacher to meet you, then the traffic loop is not an option for pick-up) 
· Zipper back out (alternating traffic) to exit.
General Notes:
· The traffic loop is not for you if you need to leave your vehicle for more than 10 seconds. You should park your vehicle off school property and walk your child to school if this is the case.
· An older sibling can pick-up a younger sibling and then proceed to the traffic loop after school.
· Schedule A parents (especially Kindergarten Parents) must “Kiss and Go” to allow Schedule B parents to have access to the traffic loop.
· The convenience of a preferred drop-off/pick-up location for your child does not super cede student safety and traffic loop etiquette. In other words, please do not drop off your child at the beginning of the traffic loop because they need to meet their class around the back side of the school. Instead, pull forward as far as possible please.
· Please share this information with grand-parents or any other caretakers who are responsible for transporting your family.

Thanks in advance for your support and cooperation,

Ross Jacobsen, Principal


